
SANDWELL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 - Section 14 2 

 
Temporary Prohibition of Driving Chapel Lane, Great Barr & A34 

Birmingham Road, Great Barr 
 
The Borough Council of Sandwell hereby gives Notice that on 1st July 2024 
no person shall cause any vehicle to proceed along the following roads in 
Great Barr 
 
Chapel Lane will be closed from its junction with A34 Birmingham Road to 
its junction with Coronation Road (anticipated dates 1st – 5th July 2024) 
 
Vehicles will be diverted via: A34 Birmingham Road, Queslett Road, 
Beacon Road, Old Hall Lane, Pinfold Lane and vice- versa 
 
Vehicular and Pedestrian access must be maintained to Chapel Lane on 4th 
July 2024 (Election day) as there is a Polling Station located in the road. 
 
A34 Birmingham Road, vehicles will be prohibited from turning right into 
Chapel Lane off A34 Birmingham Road (anticipated dates 1st – 5th July 
2024) 
 
Vehicles will be diverted via A34 Birmingham Road to the gap in the central 
reservation where a U turn can be made, and the main diversion route be 
joined. 
 
The purpose and reason for the issue of this Notice is to facilitate the 
continuation of works to install a new electricity cable (already ongoing on 
Walsall’s part of Chapel Lane) by National Grid Electricity Distribution 
 
The provisions of this notice will be followed up by a Temporary Traffic 
Regulation and works in Chapel Lane are anticipated to continue until 2nd 
August 2024. 
 
This Notice will remain effective and in force from 1st July 2024 and for a 
period not exceeding 21 days.  
 
The provisions of this notice will be followed up by a Temporary Traffic 
Regulation and works in Chapel Lane are anticipated to continue until 2nd 
August 2024. 
 



Any queries about the works taking place should be made to Jonathon 
Libbey of Excalon (working on behalf of National Grid) - 07899 743994. 
 
 
 Dated this 25th June 2024. 

 
 
 
 

M Jones – Legal Services 
Sandwell Council House 

Oldbury 
West Midlands 


